
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING                                                        HELD ON FRIDAY 18th JUNE 2021.
 This meeting was held both as a “real” meeting and as a video conference via Zoom.
Present: In person: P. Brooks (P.B.), D. Davies (D.D.), K. Hatton (K.H.), M. Blake (M.B.) and E. Brewer (E.B). Via Zoom: J. Hatton (J.H.), C. Backshall (C.B.), L. Davitt (L.D.), E. Geal (E.G.), G. Roberts (G.R.), D. Peters (D.P.) and B. Edwards (B.E.).
Apologies for absence: R. Mackey.

1.0: Chair’s address: K.H., in her capacity as acting Chair, reported on: 
1.1: the room used for this meeting was the largest available and measures have been put in place to conform with current Covid-19 regulations.

1.2: the series of virtual championships held over the last year; work both completed and underway on stadiums in the Region; the planned launch of our new website and logo; the Regional development plan to be discussed at the next general meeting; our medal allowance from Welsh Athletics (W.A.) is still outstanding.
1.3: A website administrator is needed for our site. Vests bought “by hand” will cost £14, those sent by post will cost £16. C.B. can no longer act as stockist of our vests and a volunteer is needed to take over this position. 
2.0: Minutes of the previous A.G.M.:

Accepted as a true record with no issues raised.

3.0: Election of Officers: The following were re-elected in a ballot with 6 returned papers: Dilwyn Davies (Treasurer); Paul Brooks (Secretary); Kay Hatton (Vice-Chair); Officials’ Secretary (endurance) Paul Brooks. The post of Chair remains unfilled but K.H. agreed to continue as Chair until a volunteer can be found to accept the role. The following were also elected unopposed as representatives to W.A.: Track and field: Crispin Backshall; Road running/cross country: Martin Green; Fell/Mountain: Mike Blake; Trail: Arwel Lewis. John Hatton will be the Region’s representative on the W.A. General Council; one place is still unfilled. Officials’ secretary for track and field: Eban Geal. Athletes Welfare Officer: Paul Povey.
4.0 Proposals and Nominations to the W.A. A.G.M.: No nominations or proposals to the National Body have been received. Clubs are asked to send any such to W.A. as soon as possible.
5.0 Proposals to N.W.R.A.C.: 

5.1: None received.
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6.0: Treasurer’s report: 
6.1 (a) D.D. presented a detailed annual financial report on income and expenditure, which had not yet been audited. His comments on such were noted and the accounts passed, subject to audit, with thanks for his work. (b) J.H. reported on grants available from Sport Conwy. (c) Discussion was held regarding the previous commitment to ringfence profits from the indoor and outdoor t&f championships towards the YDL teams. As the former events were not held both last year and this, it was agreed that costs incurred for travel to YDL matches be paid for from existing funds in the Region’s account. It will be necessary to review this decision should the championships not be held next year.
7.0: Secretary’s Report: P.B. had circulated a written report including: (i) Road Running: (a) Our home Inter County match against Cheshire, Staffordshire and Shropshire, will be within the Nick Beer 10km on Sunday 18th July. The N. Wales team is confirmed, and entries will be made this week. The Stone 10km, Staffs match, was cancelled. Cheshire’s match will be the Birchwood 10km on Sunday 22nd August. (b) Both our 10km and 5 miles 2021 championship races, the Twin Piers 10 km and the Breakwater 5 respectively, have been cancelled. It was agreed that allocating these events to new races be added to the agenda of our   general meeting. It was suggested that the Caernarfon 10km be approached and Dolgellau 5 miles be considered. (c) Currently we have no date for the Regional road relay championships. The preferred date would be Saturday 18th September; P.B. will contact the Harbour Master to see if that date is available. However, the event cannot proceed without sponsorship. (ii) Hall of Fame: Finding a supplier to provide both a personalised certificate and frame has proven problematic and those quotes that he had had are very expensive. It was agreed that instead we give trophies which can be acquired from a supplier in Wrexham at reasonable cost and within the agreed costing per item. It was agreed that the late Ken Ross and the late Susan Sayer be inducted. (iii) Unfilled posts: he reiterated that it was essential that we find a volunteer to take on the post of Chair and thanked K.H. for her hard work in difficult circumstances. He also thanked D.D. for his work, maintained despite his medical problems.    
8.0 Officials Secretaries’ Reports: 
8.1 Endurance: P.B. reported that only one meeting had been held this year so far, by video conference, on 7th April; another is planned for the end of June. 
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8.1 (ctd.) He had also attended a UKA video conference on mentoring and a UKA Focus Group meeting on strategy on officials. The latter meeting discussed the results of the recent survey (a) attracting more officials into the sport (b) t&f days are too long; Scotland split matches in a morning and afternoon session (c) course conversion; moving attendees into actual event duties (d) mentoring (e) communications (f) progression through the grades (g) on-line learning courses.
8.2 Track and Field: E.G. presented a written report on: (a) officials’ development (b) he had worked with the Chair and volunteers co-ordinator to produce an up-to-date list of active officials in the Region (c) he has attended meetings with Clubs throughout the Region discussing the number and grading of officials necessary at events. There were virtual courses held on becoming a track judge and upgrading such (d) he had produced an availability list for officials in the Region.
9.0: Welsh Athletics Reps and Regional Reports:
9.1 Road running: No report. K.H. reported that the next 5km race in Rhyl, organised by W.A. is on 3rd July and that there are no time qualifications to enter.
9.2 Trail: No report.  K.H. commented that A. Lewis had sent a list of events which will appear on our website. The Regional championships, the Fairy Freckled Cow race, has been cancelled. 
9.3 Fell/Mountain: 
M.B. reported that the Senior Inter Counties championships have been cancelled for this year and that no team was sent to the Junior version of the event. Fell races are now resuming, but the Junior regional championships have yet to be confirmed.
9.4: Cross Country: No report.. 
9.5: Schools: No report.

9.6 Track and Field: C.B. reported on (a) The Inter Regional championships are provisionally set for 28th August; they will be in a revamped format and, will be used as a pilot event, possibly in Carmarthen, will a limited programme (b) the Senior National championships are set for the weekend of 31st July and 1st August with a limited number of entries allowed  (c) he asked that it be minuted that a new Welsh U/20 record of 14:02 had been set by Menai’s Osian Perrin in the Podium 5km in Barrowford in April.
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10.0: Development Officers:
10.1: Barry Edwards had sent a comprehensive written report on: (a) an overview of the year, in which he had seen a pleasing increase of attendances at the academies, training sessions and general Club development. He also reported on the increased co-operation between Clubs. (b) The Island Games in Ynys Mon will now be held in 2027, and the track at Treborth is due to finish its refurbishment by the end of July this year. (c) Community Athletics: new family 1 mile trails have been established across Gwynedd and Anglesey (d) many schools took part in the national Pentathlon challenge with Ysgol Maesincla from North West Wales finishing 2nd with 2708 points Godre’r Berwyn school from Bala in North West Wales finished in 3rd with 2553 points. He was pleased to see many primary and secondary schools receiving some amazing London Marathon medals for their work in running mini marathons on their school sites (e) A test event for Anglesey & Gwynedd primary and secondary schools to compete in a cross country event was very well supported with over 150 participants competing in waves which was a huge success. Off the back of this event which took part in April, a cross country relay event is currently being organised. (f) To help North Wales athletes with a safe return to the sport, key events have been organised across the Region. An evening of T& F relays on August 3rd at Treborth, Run with the wind events and an Endurance Eliminator event on 21st August, both at Wrexham. (g) Anglesey and Gwynedd Council have purchased a 2 year license to deliver starting blocks in their leisure facilities as community hubs and pathways to Menai T&F. Local primary schools have also expressed an interest in launching the new scheme in their schools which is very encouraging. Starting Blocks is a fun, exciting program to introduce children to the sport of athletics. Children will learn the key movement skills needed for a life in sport, in a safe and positive environment, through games that are designed to teach children the foundations of running, jumping, and throwing. (h) Club activities (i) Sport Wales funding has benefited athletics in Anglesey and Gwynedd as a response to the COVID 19 pandemic. It was great to see Clubs across the region being awarded grants from the Be Active Sport Wales Fund & various other grants and sponsorships. Sport Wales have also invested a significant sum in the refurbishment of the athletics track at Treborth which we are very grateful for. (j) Park runs (l) The W.A. Modernisation and Development Fund supported various clubs across North West Wales including Menai TF, Eryri Schools Association and N.W.R.A.C.. The grant supported various aspects including equipment, facility hire, and a new website which all benefit athletics in the Region. (m) Cybi Striders were recognised by W.A. for their work during the pandemic and Josie Rhisiart (Mon Milers) received the Run Wales Inspirational Leader of the Year award.
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10.2: E.B. reported on the document circulated by Zoe Holloway, regarding the selection criteria relating to Regional Volunteer Awards. She asked Clubs to consider nominating members for such awards.  She also spoke on summer camps that are planned for young athletes. She had made several visits to Clubs covering t&f and those covering endurance, and was now using the new list of officials and coaches. 
11.0 General Council:  Nothing to report.
12.0: Date and Venue of the next A.G.M.: Friday 6th June 2022. The next General meeting is on Friday 13th August 2021.
It was agreed that future meetings, both General and A.G.M, will continue to be held by Zoom/Teams.

